
 4th November 2022 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

It has been like we were never away! We hope that you all enjoyed the two week break and are raring to go for the 

busy half-term ahead and the run up to Christmas.  

 

Harvest collection 

As a school leadership we want to express our thanks to the families 

who donated food supplies for the Thurrock Foodbank this week. 

Your donations will provide valuable support for local families and 

those living across Thurrock. Thank you.  

 

 

 

PFA Pumpkin raffle 

The PFA would like to express their thanks to those families who took part in the pumpkin raffle over the holidays. 

£130 was raised for the school.  

 

Firework safety 

We hope that you all enjoy fireworks evening tomorrow and any firework celebrations you may be involved with over 
the weekend. We would like all the children to return to school next week uninjured, so please be extremely cautious, 
paying particular attention to safety measures displayed on the fireworks and keep them well back from any firework 
being set off. For more firework safety information please visit: https://www.capt.org.uk/tips-for-firework-safety  
 

We wish you all a safe and enjoyable weekend 

The Leadership Team  

https://www.capt.org.uk/tips-for-firework-safety


Absence 
If your child is too ill to attend school, this must be  reported to 
us by no later than 9.00am. Please  Telephone the school, 
press one and leave a message on the voicemail box stating 
your child’s full name, class, the reason for absence and when 
we can  expect them to return to school (if known).  
 
Home Visits will be carried out for any child that is absent for 3 
or more school days without reason. 

PE KIT  
Could all children please 
have a PE kit in school     

everyday. If you are una-
ble to provide your child 
with a PE kit please use 
our uniform shop as we will 
donate them to any fami-
lies that cannot provide a 
PE kit for their child.  
Please ensure the PE kit is 
labelled and is in a bag la-
belled with your child’s 

Friday 16th of December—Non-

Uniform Day 
 

SEND Coffee Morning 

The next SEND coffee morn-

ing is scheduled for Thursday 

15th December at 9am and will 

be attended by the school nurse,  for if you 

have any  queries about your child's 

health.  We look forward to seeing you 

there.    

A range of Remembrance  poppy items will be 

available for pupils to purchase in school, in 

support of the work of the Royal British Legion. 

Suggested donations for these items range from 

20p to £2.  





Important dates:  

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 16th November 2022 Flu Immunisations  

Friday 18th November 2022 Children in Need—Non Uniform-Wear Spots to School! 

Wednesday 30th November 2022 Year 6 Height and Weight checks 

Thursday 8th December  2022 Pantomime  

Friday 16th December 2022 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 19th December 2022— Tuesday 

3rd January 2023 

Christmas Holidays  

Tuesday 3rd January 2023 INSET day—school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 4th January 2023 Pupils return to school  

Friday 10th February 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 13th February 2023—Friday 17th 

February 2023  

February Half Term 

Thursday 30th March 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Friday 31st March 2023 Trust Conference Day—Non-Pupil Day  

Monday 3rd April 2023— Friday 14th April 

2023 

Easter Holidays  

Monday 17th April 2023 Pupils return to school  

Monday 1st May 2023 May day—School Closed  

Friday 26th may 2023 Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 29th May 2023 —Friday 2nd June 

2023 

May Half Term  

Monday 5th June 2023 Pupils return to school  

Thursday 20th and Friday 21st July 2023 INSET days—school closed to pupils  

Monday 24th July 2023 First day of summer holidays  



In Maths this week, we have been learning about 
part whole models. We had lots of fun working in 

pairs to develop our understanding of the use 
of the part whole model. We used numicon 
to create the two parts of the model, and 
then worked together to work out the 
whole. We extending our learning by having a 
whole number and working out what two 
numbers (parts) we could add together to 
make the whole. We identified that there 
could be multiple numbers that add together 
to make the same number.  

In science we investigated floating and 
sinking. We first began by predicting 
what objects would float and what would 
sink. After this, we then carried out an 
experiment to investigate whether our 
predictions were correct. We began by 
placing the objects into a clear contain-
er full of water. We each took it in 
turns to place an object into the water 
where we could clearly see if our      
predictions were correct or not.  

 



Its been a busy first week back to school 

in year 2! 

In English we have been designing our very 

own dragons! We designed our own dragons 

in preparation to write a story about them! 

We also described our dragons using ex-

panded noun phrases and similes. Aren’t 

they fantastic?  

We have been learning about 

photography and how to use de-

vices to take high quality photo-

graphs. Once we understood the 

importance of lighting, angles 

and having a secure grip on the 

camera, we took our very own 

photographs using the iPads. 

In Science, we have been looking at the 

Arctic regions and finding out more how 

animals have adapted to live there.  

 

 

After a refreshing break, we have really enjoyed our first week back at school catching up 

with our friends and teachers.  

We were excited to discover that a toy factory had written to us asking for our help to 

test and discover the best material for a ramp for toy cars. This experiment was the be-

ginning of our learning in Science about Forces and Magnets and children discussed pre-

dictions and the importance of a fair test. 

In Music, the children had lots of fun learning how to play different notes on the glocken-

spiel and together we created a wonderful piece of music! We worked very hard to keep 

the beat.  

We continue to enjoy learning about the Stone Age through the book Ug, in English and 

have enjoyed the challenge of column addition and subtraction in Maths.  



 

Welcome back to another half term! We hope that you 

were all well rested. This week in science , we considered 

the various  animal food chains thought about differ-

ent examples which they recorded and discussed.  

In music, pupils were encouraged to use various body 

percussion movements and their voices to break down 

various components of our song this term, Mamma 

Mia!  

As ever, we continue to encourage both pupils and their 

families to practice timetables. As previously men-

tioned, there is a statutory times tables test that will 

take place in the summer term. Weekly, pupils will 

participate in times table tests, practice online and have 

the opportunity to sing times tables songs. Please be 

advised that all useful links have been uploaded on 

Google Classrooms where there will be access to practice 

links and music videos.  



 

 

 

This week pupils have enjoyed a diverse range of discussion and               

interactive foundation lessons.  It is great to see everyone back,               

enthusiastic and engaging with their learning. 

In PSHE, pupils have been considering what respect means.  Following    

reflecting on a couple of thought provoking video clips pupils had the       

opportunity to choose whether to write an acrostic poem or generate ideas for 

random acts of kindness they could show to others.  It was wonderful to see 

them show care about the people around them. 

In our British Values lesson, pupils considered the role that rules play in 

maintaining the happiness and safety of our time in school.  Next they   

reflected on how laws play an important part in ensuring people are behave 

responsibly in our wider society.   Finally, pupils discussed, agreed and 

drafted the laws that they would choose to live by if they were stranded on 

a desert island together. 

During our weekly Computing lesson, pupils were keen to share about the 

kind of videos they enjoy watching at home.  Notably, this was done in a 

different way to normal.  Pupils utilised an online post-it style app to    

record and share their ideas as part of their learning. 

Well done to Year 5 on a great first week back and engaging in the      

various different learning activities so keenly.  Keep up the good work. 



Year 6 

This week in Year 6, we have begun our swimming lessons. All the 

children who participated had a fantastic time; they were organised 

into groups based upon their swimming abilities and are very much 

looking forward to the rest of their sessions this half term. 

For our English lessons this week, we have delved into the world of 

poetry. Next week, we will be honouring those who lost their lives 

fighting wars by observing a 2 minute silence on Friday 11th 

November. To celebrate their lives, we will be writing our own 

Remembrance poems. 

In our maths lessons, we have started learning all about fractions. 

We have explored equivalent fractions, how to simplify a fraction 

and adding and subtracting fractions. We will be studying these 

skills for the rest of this half term.  

During our art lesson this week, we explored micro photography 

using iPads; next week, we will be editing these photographs to create  

our own album covers. Here are a selection below:  

 



 



 

Well done to everyone 

who has accessed TTRS 

this week!  Keep logging 

on and getting more 

points for your class.   

Who will be our TT Rock 

Stars leaders next 

week? 



Our ‘Stars of the Week’ are the children that have gone over and above in their ef-

forts. We are very proud of them for their achievements and thought they deserved an 

extra-special mention! 

 

RJG Samaren For using initial sounds in his writing 

RMB Emmie For showing resilience, confidence and perseverance in all aspects of her learning. 

RFC Toby For always showing a love for learning and actively participating in class discus-
sions 

RES Evie For answering questions beautifully on the carpet. 

1CH Huda For being an outstanding role model. 

1GC Fareeda For consistently making the right choices and being a positive role model. 

1FK Amelia For being a very helpful member of our class. 

1BA Jacob For always showing a positive attitude towards his learning. 

2MR Will For writing a brilliant description of a dragon including similes. 

2RS Violet For her consistent effort and enthusiasm for learning. 

2NL Alice C For being enthusiastic in English and always trying her best. 

2RM Isla For writing a brilliant character description about her dragon. 

3EC Amelia For her effort in her reading. 

3LD Freddie W For his enthusiasm for learning and actively participating in class discussions 

3NM George S For following the class rules and setting a good example to others 

4TH Alfie R Applying the work done in grammar lessons into his cold-write 

4BG John W For trying hard in all his subjects. 

4SA Isabelle C For trying her hardest in all subjects 

5AB Frank D For having a positive attitude towards his assessments 

5JP Jasson For an exemplary effort and for using a range of features when independently 
writing a diary from the perspective of a character 

5NB Aabreigh For being a good role model in class. 

6CP Billie J Amazing effort in Maths. 

6LC Tallulah W-D, Sarah D, Dan-
iel H, George G 

For organising the selling of the poppy items on behalf of RBL for Remembrance 
Day 

6VP Kaiden H For consistently trying hard in maths; amazing effort with fractions. 

6JM Delia T For always working hard and being a positive role model. 







PE will be om the following days for each year group. Please ensure pupils 

have full PE kit in school EVERY day. If your child does not have a PE kit, 

please speak to Mrs Allen in our uniform shop who will be able to help you.  

Monday—6LC, 6CP, 1CH, 1FK, RFC, RES, 2NL, 2MR 

Tuesday— 4TH, 4BG, 1BA, 3EC, 4SA, 1GC, 3NM 

Wednesday—2NL, 2RS, 1GC, 1BA, 2MR, 2RM, 6VP, 6JM, RJG, RMB  

Thursday— 2RS, 2RM, 3NM, 5NB, 3LD, 3EC, 5AB, 5JP 

Friday—3LD, 5NB, 5JP, 5AB, 6LC, 6JM, 1FK, 1CH, 6CP, 6VP, 4BG, 4SA 













New  Winter Menu—Please follow after October Half Term 



 

 

LOCATIONS 
Here are the opening times and 
locations for our foodbank cen-
tres. Everyone who comes to the 
foodbank for emergency food 
needs to have a valid foodbank 
voucher. 

Tues 14:00-16:00: St. Mary’s Church hall, St. Mary’s Church, Dock Rd, Grays, RM17 6EX. 

Weds 09:30-12:00: Thurrock Christian Fellowship, 2-4 Chase Rd, Corringham, S17 7QH 

Weds 13:30-15:00: Sockets Heath Baptist Church, Premier Avenue, Grays,  RM16 2SB 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: St. Francis Centre, Somerset Rd, Linford, SS17 0QA 

Thurs 11:00-13:00: All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Fri 10:12:00: St. Stephen’s Church of England, London Rd, Purfleet, RM19 1QD 

Sat 09:30-11:30: Emmanuel Church of England, Sleepers Farm Rd, Chadwell St. Mary, 

        RM16 4TP 

Sat 10:00-12:00:All Saints Church of England, Foyle Drive, Sth Ockendon, RM15 5HF 

Sat 10:00-12:00: Christian Gates of Praise International Christian Centre, 79-83 London        

         Rd, Grays, RM 17 5YF 

HELPING LOCAL PEOPLE 
IN CRISIS 

At East Tilbury Primary School our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are:  

 Mrs Bates  

Due to the size of the school, we have the following designated staff who can 

deputise in the Head of School’s absence:  

 Mr Gowland 

 Dr. Emmanuel 

 Mr Bennett 

 Mrs Jarvis 

 Mrs Mylam  

 Mrs Allen 

Pupils can contact any of our Safeguarding Team during the school day.  

Worried about a child? You can phone or write to MASH about your concerns. 

Phone immediately if you believe it is urgent. 

Thurrock MASH (Multi Agency Safeguarding hub), Civic Offices, New Road, Grays, Essex, 

RM17 6SL, Tel: 01375 652802. Emergency Duty Team (for out of hours) 01375 372468. · 

Police Child Abuse Investigation Team 01277 266822 or call 999 if you are concerned a 

child needs immediate protection. · Childline 0800 11 11 www.childline.org.uk · NSPCC 

0808 800 5000 www.nspcc.org.uk; www.facebook.com/nspcc 

 

Keep in touch! 

We are missing being in contact 
but do not forget we are still 
here to help where we can. 

  

 

Our school office is open to   
receive calls between 8:30am 

and 3pm. 

Tel: 01375 846181 

Email:office.etp@osborne.coop 

 

 

East Tilbury Primary School 

Princess Margaret Road 

East Tilbury, Essex, RM18 8SB 

 

 

 

We are also regularly       

updating our Facebook 

page and Twitter feed.   

Log on and have a look! 

 

 

 

Twitter:  @EastTPrimary 


